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This Month:

December 8th Mtg.
xx Wear name tags

xx Return library books

xx Bring canned goods  
for donation

December 15th Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 

December 17th Deadline   
Newsletter articles due for 
January edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

Volume 23, Number 7,  December 2011

Coastal Quilters Guild Annual Holiday Party! 

Bring a favorite dessert for a fabulous sweet potluck AND meet MYSTERY GUEST: Charlotte Kruk. You 
may have seen her wearable sculpture of a matador at the Pacific International Quilt Festival a few years 
ago. Come early to the meeting to see some of Charlotte’s work up close and personal. (You can see 
more of Miss Charlotte’s work at www.kruktart.com.) 

Community Quilts 
We continue to be amazed at all the wonderful 
quilted items turned in at each guild meeting. Our 
thanks to all. And a special thanks to Marty Frolli 
for promoting our Christmas stocking cause in her 
classes.  

The final collection of Christmas stockings will be at 
the December 8 meeting. A representative from St. 
Vincent’s will be there to see the wonderful stock-
ings and tell us a bit about the St. Vincent’s Family 
Strengthening Program.     

Our next focus will be the placemats with the appli-
quéd heart for Food from the Heart. These are due 
at the February 9 meeting. We will also offer kits 
and receive placemats for the Community Action 
Commission’s Mobile Meals.   

We continue to need baby quilts, kid quilts and 
adult quilts for St. Vincent’s and TAPP. These will be 
disbursed in 2012. There are kits available for these 
quilts.

You can help Community Quilts save money. The 
Guild is able to purchase Hobbs batting by the roll 
at discount when we collect and send in their UPC 
labels. Cut the UPC label from the batting bag and 
bring it to the Community Quilts’ table.  

REMINDER: Open Sew on Saturday, January 28, 
2012, hosted by Community Quilts. Goleta Valley 
Community Center from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. We will 
have kits for placemats and shopping bags avail-
able. Use our kits or bring your own supplies — or 
work on your own projects.  

— CQQ: Carol Hart, Edalee Keehn, Barbara  
MacCallum, Nancy Miller 

More Guild History on Our Website 

Good news!  We have made wonderful progress 
on our archiving project of posting copies of our 
Coastlines newsletters to our website in an acces-
sible format for anyone wishing to do some guild 
research or to learn more about our history. This 
can be especially helpful for those committees who 
may have incomplete records! Check them out at 
www.coastalquilters.org.

It has been over two years since Darilyn Kisch, 
Bonnie Barber and I first got together to discuss 
guild history archiving possibilities on our website. 
We thought, “What better way to do that than by 
using our newsletters!” Bonnie immediately began 
posting the current newsletters on the website, but 
it was not until the past couple of months that we 
have been diligently archiving older issues.

The monthly newsletters record all of our quilt 
shows, community projects, Blocks of the Month, 
guest speakers and workshops, guild officers, com-
mittee activities and volunteers, and other special 
events. Besides that, there are lots of other interest-
ing articles and quilting tips, too!

Here is a list of the issues we are still looking for:

2007 – January, March and May only

ALL YEARS PRIOR TO 2004 – ANY issues we can lo-
cate would be most welcome to help preserve our 
history!  We have managed to find a few from 2003, 
2002 and 2000, but we would LOVE to be able to fill 
in ALL of the “blanks” if possible. Check the website 
regularly to watch our progress and to learn which 
issues are still missing.

(continued on page 6)
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2011-2012 
President:   
Irelle Beatie

VP Programs:   
Ranell Hansen 

Speaker Liaison: 
Suzy Pelovsky

Workshop Coordinators:   
Diane Eardley & Carol Fay 

Recording Secretary:   
Mary Maxwell

Corresponding Secretary:   
(and general guild questions)  
Julie Mock 

Treasurer:   
Sue Kadner

Parliamentarian:   
Debra Blake

Membership:   
Jean Faison & 
Becky Gallup

Public Relations: 
Leslie Dodge 

2012 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford 

Block of the Month:   
Carol Hart, Kika Hutchings & 
Carolyn Rory (Knotty Threads)

Challenge:   
Marti Frolli & Barb Postma

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
Julie Cohen 

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips

Community Projects:   
Edalee Keehn &  
Barbara MacCallum 

Door Prizes:   
Marie Butcher & Dee Johnson

Librarian:   
Elaine Kovar

Refreshments:   
Cynthia Carrillo & Ann Matson

Satellite Groups Coordinator:   
Chris Allen

Sunshine Chair 
Dee Johnson

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber

Welcome Committee:  
Darilyn Kisch, Marilyn Martin & 
Patty Six

Road to California Bus Trip 
Once again we are headed to Ontario Convention Center for the Road to California Quilt Show. The date is Saturday, January 21, 2012. The 
cost of the trip is $40 and includes admission to the show. The cost for non-members is $45. This year’s featured artist is Susan Else.

Our first pickup Saturday morning will be at Goleta Airbus headquarters at 7 a.m.  Next stop will be St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, 
boarding at 7:15, departing at 7:30. Next stop will be IHOP in Carpinteria at 7:45, then on to Ventura with pickup location to be determined. 
We will arrive at the convention center between 9:30 and l0 a.m. We will be departing the show at 4 p.m. and should be back in Santa Bar-
bara between 6:30 and 7 p.m.

We started the signups at the November meeting and will continue with signups at the December meeting with payment due at that time. 
If you are thinking of traveling with us, please contact Patty Six at 569-9968 or rpsix@aol.com. Let's fill this bus and have a good time.

Welcome New  Members: 

Pat Breeden 
141 Oxnard Ave. 
Oxnard, CA 93035 
drbree@roadrunner.com 
985-6309

Laurie Hoyle 
120 Valdez Ave. 
Goleta, CA 93117 
laurie@lumnos.com 
291-2836

Signe Kaleel 
Orella St. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
Qsigne@gmail.com 
978-886-0592

Erin Lennon 
112 S. Patterson Ave. #203 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
emlennon@gmail.com 
967-1470

Troudel Susko 
3350 Sunset Lane 
Oxnard, CA 93035 
traudels@verizon.net 
815-4881

Kathi Walker 
414 Kings Way 
Goleta, CA 93117 
dkhwalker@cox.net 
964-1114

And Returning Members: 

Diana Hamilton 
1616 Robbins St. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
dianalee27@msn.com 
962-2916

Juli Shulem 
713 Cathedral Pointe Lane 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
jshulem@gmail.com 
964-2389

A Bit of Fun
Bonnie and I are working on an archiving project on the website to 
chronicle the guild history by archiving past newsletters.  In doing so, 
I was happily reading through some OLD newsletters, reliving past 
events, and came across the following item in the July 2004 issue — 
compliments of then-editor Susan Carty.  It struck me as so thought-
provoking and still timely that I thought we should share it with our 
members again, many of whom have never seen it before:
 
MY MOTTO: 
No one expects the stamp collector to actually mail letters with his 
stamps.

No one expects the coin collector to use his coins in a vending machine 
for a soda.

So why does everyone expect me to use my fabric collection to actually 
sew anything?
 
This wonderful saying originally came from Zook’s Fabric Store in 
Intercourse, Pennsylvania in the center of the Amish country in Lan-
caster County. Susan had recently returned from a trip there and was 
quite taken with the store and its “goods”. Their website is  
www.zandsfabrics.com.

— Kathy “the Rambling” Rose
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Future Programs 
JANUARY 
Melody Crust, Quilt Toppings: Fun & Fancy Em-
bellishments. Quilters are a notoriously restless 
group, always seeking new ways to express their 
creativity. Melody’s lecture taps into the strong 
emerging trend toward embellishment of quilt 
surfaces. Paint, foil, paint sticks, thread, crayons, 
buttons, ribbons, and beads are all readily avail-
able, fun, easy, and non-messy ways to add that 
final design element to traditional and non-
traditional quilts. For more information, visit: 
www.melodycrust.com  
melodycrust.blogspot.com

January 13 Workshop: Simple Surfaces. Learn 
all about paint sticks and foiling on fabric. Ap-
plying foil or paint sticks to silk or cotton is easy, 
fun, and permanent. This informative hands-on 
workshop is for both traditional and non-tradi-
tional quilters. Kit fee $33.

FEBRUARY

Ann Turley, Confessions of the Quilt Police 
So many quilters just don't understand what 
happens to their quilt during the judging pro-
cess. Ann will take us through a mock judging, 
start to finish, in an effort to demystify the judg-
ing arena. You will learn just what it takes to get 
your quilt the recognition it deserves—great to 
know with our show in the fall.  www.annturley.
info

February 10 Workshop: Making Faces. Here is 
an opportunity to release your collective cre-
ative potential by making a small portrait quilt. 
Spend the day exploring color, texture, distor-
tion, manipulation and embellishment.

MARCH

Coast Quilters’ Challenge (see instructions on 
page 4 and entry form insert.)

From the President's Desk
The third Saturday of the month is a trying time for me as my newsletter article is due. 
When I agreed to take on the responsibility of president of the guild, I don’t think I un-
derstood how challenging this little task would be. As much as I talk, it’s hard to think 
of things to say in a newsletter format, so thanks for putting up with me.

It’s a beautiful fall in Santa Barbara and the beginning of the holiday season. If you’re 
anything like me, your to-do list might be a bit intimidating and probably needs to 
be pared down. I have the most optimistic approach to how much I can accomplish 
and ALWAYS underestimate how much time is really required to complete the proj-
ects. Add my full-time job, meetings and visiting family to my schedule and I’m a bit 
overwhelmed. Every year I think I will start sooner or do fewer projects but that never 
happens. I’m sure some of you are in the same boat and the good news is that, in just 
over a month, we will start a new year with new projects and new inspiration!

If you have been following my newsletter articles, you know by now that I love to 
learn new techniques and styles of quilting even if I don’t think it really fits with my 
individual style. To that end, I play hooky from work on the second Friday of every 
month to take the guild-sponsored workshop. November brought us Mary Lou Weid-
man’s Flower Power. This outside-the-box stuff is a real challenge to me, but I plowed 
through the class and actually made a few blocks that looked somewhat like what they 
were supposed to. Since UFOs stress me out, I spent Friday night and Saturday making 
a few more blocks and finished the quilt top. No quilting or finishing until after my 
holiday projects, but I’m happy with the result. You can see the photo on my Facebook 
page if you are interested. Speaking of Facebook, Bonnie Barber does a great job of 
keeping our Coastal Quilters page current with lots of great information and remind-
ers. Check it out!

December will be our holiday potluck with a fabulous speaker showing us her fashion 
sculptures made from things other than fabric. It should be an entertaining evening. 
There is no workshop in December, but we have some fabulous speakers and work-
shops lined up for 2012. Don’t miss your opportunity to try something new at a great 
price!
 
I hope you can look forward to the holiday season and time with family and friends. 
Even though I love my projects, I know it is my time that is the most precious gift I can 
give. 

Quilt ‘til you wilt,
Irelle

Coast Lines is published monthly by: 
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160 

http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

December Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Nancy  Miller		  Dec 2 
Dawn Farrier		  Dec 3 
Judy Messick		  Dec 3 
Susan Carty 		  Dec 6 
Lupe Dwyer		  Dec 10 
Edalee Keehn 		  Dec 10 
Ulla Sigurdson		  Dec 12 
Lucy St. Omer		  Dec 17 

 
 
Lori Call			   Dec 18 
Frieda Maho		  Dec 20 
Diana Iler		  Dec 21 
Carol Boyce		  Dec 23 
Ranell Hansen		  Dec 23 
Mariel Hawel		  Dec 25 
Cathe Hedrick		  Dec 25 
Barbara Ervin		  Dec 26 
Dundie Schulte		  Dec 27



December 2011Page 4

Still undecided on a theme for the 2012 Doorway Challenge 
quilt?  Let us suggest another option: A FOCUS FABRIC

Wander through all those fabulous fabrics in your stash and let 
one come to you. It could be that fabric so beautiful that you 
cannot take your eyes off it, or it could be that quirky, fun fabric 
you picked up on a whim. It could also be that fabric that’s 
really not you, but something said, “Buy me.” It could be batik, 
Asian, reproduction, ethnic, or...

Ok, you have the basis for your challenge.  So what do you do 
now? 

•• How about going scrappy?
•• How about doing a color blend?
•• How about going mostly or all monochromatic?  

Come see our new monochromatic quilt sample this month!
(An added hint: your framework does not have to be the same 
fabric.)

  — Marty Frolli and Barb Postma, Co-chairs

The Doorway Challenge Requirements
1. The entry must be a quilt of 3 layers and quilted by hand or 
machine. 

2. Entry must hang in the vertical orientation. The perimeter of 
the quilt is limited to 134" or less. 

3. Entry must be readily recognizable as a derivative of the door 
pattern presented:

•	 The quilt may represent a door itself or depict areas within 
or outside of a door
•	 Units and framework may be made larger or smaller. Units 
within the frames may be added or deleted. 
•	 Borders may be added, as long as the perimeter does not 
exceed 134".(Pattern + 2" borders = 134".)

4. The door pattern must be used on the front of the quilt. 

5. Appliqué and embellishments are encouraged. 

6. Only 1 entry per member. A 4" hanging sleeve must be sewn 
to the back of each entry. Please cover any identifying quilt 
label. Quilts must be submitted in a labeled pillow case and ac-
companied by a completed entry form.

In fairness to all participants, only entries that meet the  
challenge requirements will be accepted. Although we encour-

age visiting guests at the presentation, voting will be restricted to 
members only.

The Doorway Challenge 2012 Coastal Quilters Challenge

Inspired by Doorway to China Quilt Block. Used with permis-
sion from McCalls Quilting Magazine. Original pattern appeared 

in October 2009 issue.

Fabric Needed:
1 yard total of one or more fabrics for background.
1 yard total of one or more fabrics for framework.
1 yard for backing 1/4 yard for binding

Cutting
Cut measurements are shown in diagram.

Background: Framework Cut on lengthwise grain

2 (3-1/2" x 8-1/2") 1 (1-1/2" x 8-1/2") 2 (1-1/2" x 23-1/2")

2 (3-1/2" x 7-1/2")  2 (1-1/2" x 7-1/2") 4 (1-1/2" x 3-1/2") 

2 (3-1/2" x 16-1/2") 2 (1-1/2" x 16-1/2") 2 (1-1/2" x 32-1/2") 

2 (3-1/2" x 15-1/2") 2 (1-1/2" x 15-1/2") 2 (1-1/2" x 25-1/2")

4 (3-1/2" x 12") 2 (1-1/2" x 24-1/2") 

4 (3-1/2" x 11-1/2")

Finished size: 25" x 34" 
Quilts due: February 9th CQG meeting. 
Presentation: March 8th CQG meeting.
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Events Around California 

Road to California
January 19-22, 2012
Thursday - Saturday 9:30 a.m. - 6 p.m., Sunday 10 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.   

Ontario Convention Center, Ontario CA 

Long-arm Classes Begin Monday January 16 • Regular Classes Begin 
Wednesday, January 18. Preview Night, Wednesday, January 18

Visit www.road2ca.com to register for workshops.

Wendy Butler Berns will be teaching: Out on a Limb all day 
workshop many texturizing techniques;  The Third Dimension two 
day workshop on Embellishing with Tantalizing Threads; Creating 
Captivating Colorful Quilts Lecture; Stitch to the Finish with Machine 
Quilting

South Bay Quilters Guild Annual Quilt Show
February 18-19, 2012 
Saturday, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. and Sunday 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Torrance Cultural Art Center, Madrona and Torrance Boulevards.

Quilts, Merchant Mall, Quilters Café, Quilt Auction, Sunday at 1 p.m. 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreat with  
Gwen Marston and Freddy Moran
February 19-23, 2012, Crowne Plaza Hotel, Ventura

Registration is open at www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com. 
There is a commuter price listed and a 10% guild discount.

Traveling Quilters Quilt-Away Weekend
February 23-26, 2012

Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center, Temecula, CA

For information contact Pam Overton at pam@travelingquilters.com.

Desert Guilds 2012 Quilt Show: Desert Splendor
March 2-3, 2012, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Palm Springs Pavilion, 401 S Pavilion Way, Palm Springs, CA. 

Host Guilds: Pass Patchers, Beaumont, Coachella Valley Guild, and 
Cactus Sewables, Yucca Valley.

Website: desertguildsquiltshow.com

"A Garden of Friendship Quilts"
March 3-4, 2012

La Habra Community Center, 101 W. La Habra Blvd.

Hosted by the Friendship Square Quilt Guild. Tickets available for 
Opportunity Quilt, " Nature's Friends." 

Website: www.fsqg.org

33rd Annual Glendale Quilt Guild Show: Quilting Green
March 16-18, 2012
Friday & Saturday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. and Sunday 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Burbank Airport Marriott, 2500 Hollywood Way.

Entries from non-members and members.

Website: www.glendalequiltguild.org

Quilting by the Sea - Camarillo Quilters Association
May 5-6, 2012
Saturday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. and Sunday 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Admission is $10 ($8 if purchased in advance - last day for advance 
purchase is April 27th)

Ventura Co. Fairgrounds (Seaside Park) in Anacapa Hall.

Challenge: pick a letter...any letter. Raffle: a Janome sewing ma-
chine courtesy of Art and Jenny's Sewing in Ventura. Many Minis 
silent auction. Guild boutique, 200 quilts, vendor mart.

TLC Quilters Quilt Show 2012:  
"A Grandmother's Flower Garden"
May 5-6, 2012, Saturday 9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Sunday 10 a.m. 
to 4 p.m.

Covina Woman's Club, 128 S. San Jose Ave. 

A Member's showcase of quilts and wearables, tea room, vendors, 
opportunity quilt, opportunity baskets and small quilts

Antelope Valley Quilter's Association
May 19-20, 2012 

Lancaster Market Place

Three storefronts (vendor mall display quilts and quilt auction, 
craft mall), a 1950s car show in the parking lot, a display of cancer 
quilts, artful bras, and wall hangings, which will be for sale with 
proceeds going to the Cancer Center in Lancaster.  

Website: sanjeans@earthlink.net 

Amazon rewards are back!
We just received a memo from Amazon that they have 

reinstated the Amazon Associates program in California af-
ter they signed an agreement with the governor. So please 
start purchasing through our unique Amazon link to help 

the guild in its fundraising efforts.
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Block of the Month for January
KEEP IT SCRAPPY: WINTER SNOWFLAKES 
January’s “not quite so scrappy” block portrays the cold days of 
winter. It brings to mind a 
quiet blanket of snowflakes 
covering the ground after 
the busy holiday season. You 
will only use two fabrics….a 
pale blue (think of ice or a 
pale winter sky) and a white 
background (think freshly 
fallen snow).

FABRIC:

Background: One white fabric

Scraps: One pale blue fabric

CUTTING:
From background fabric: Cut 5 squares 3” and cut 8 squares 3 3⁄8” 
From pale blue fabric: Cut 5 squares 3” and cut 8 squares 3 3⁄8”

ASSEMBLY:
Draw a diagonal line on the wrong side of the 3 3/8” background 
squares. Match these 8 background squares with the 8 – 3 3/8” 
pale blue squares right sides together. Stitch ¼” from both sides of 
the diagonal line. Cut apart on the diagonal line. Press and trim to 
3”. 

Lay out the squares as shown in the diagram and piece together to 
form the block. The block should be 13” square.

Following this method, you will not have any leftover half square-
triangles but you may still want to make multiple blocks to in-
crease your chance to win! (Just please remember to submit an entry 
slip for each block you make!)

If you have any questions or problems, please ask us.

- Knotty Threads 
Carol Hart, Kika Hutchings & Carolyn Rory    

Door Prizes
The winners of the door prizes on November 10 were:  Barbara 
MacCallum, Naomi Hicks, Melissa Frolli and Erin Lennor. Erin just 
joined and this was her first meeting — what a great welcome!

Our thanks goes out to our donors: Grant House (see his new loca-
tion in Quilting Resources), Quilt Ventura, Art & Jenny's and Craft 
Essentials.

Guild History, continued from page 1
If you locate printed copies of any of the missing issues, bring them to 
me at any guild meeting and I will scan them so they can be added to 
our website. If you do have copies that can be emailed, send them to 
me at krose@jordanos.com.

A big thank you to everyone who has helped out so far with this 
project, including Marty Frolli, Sue Kadner, Darilyn, Karen Pickford, and 
especially Bonnie, our webmaster. She has done a great job organizing 
them for easy access on our website, as well as our growing gallery of 
photographs.  

I have really been having fun reading the older issues we have located 
thus far. There is much that I have forgotten about some of our past 
activities, and I have gained a new appreciation for the value of this 
project as a simple and permanent way to record key events in our 
history.  

We are counting on all of you to help us with this important project!

— Kathy “the Rambling” Rose

LIKE Us On Facebook! 
Coastal Quilters is now on Facebook and you can easily find us 
at www.facebook.com/CoastalQuilters. If you are on Facebook, 
please find us and LIKE us. We will be announcing events, issu-
ing reminders, sharing ideas, quilt projects, whatever strikes us 
as being of interest to our quilting community. We hope you will 
contribute to keeping our page energized by visiting often.

If you are not a member of Facebook, consider joining. It's easy, 
just go to www.facebook.com and sign on. Then let them help you 
find your friends via your e-mail address books. You will have ab-
solute control over your page. Once established, you will not only 
be able to follow Coastal Quilters, but you will probably establish 
new relationships with old friends and family, as well as quilters in 
our community and beyond. Try it; you'll like it. Really!

— Bonnie Barber

	
  

	
  

Did you see this quilted van at first 
Thursday in November?
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Julie Cohen, Newsletter Editor, at julie@juliebcohen.com or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.

Art & Jenny 's  
Sewing Machine Center 
Authorized Janome Dealer - Service of most 
brands. Sewing supplies only, no fabric for 
sale  
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $7 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805.684.7042 

Cathe Hedrick  
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947 

Grant House 
336 E. Cota St., Suite B 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
805.962.0929 
Tuesday: 10-5:30 
Wednesday: 10-5:30  
Saturday: 10-1 
Other times by appointment.  
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachines@gmail.com

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Roxanne's A Wish and A Dream 
A whimsical store filled with everything for 
quilting, knitting, needlework and gifts. Not 
only will you find fabrics, books, yarns and 
classes, you will have experience in artful 
living. 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
Roxannequilts.com  
805-566-1250



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
December 8th, 2011 7:00 p.m. (Doors open 
at 6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
January 12th, 2012 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

NON PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
SANTA BARBARA, CA
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 17th of December for the January issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Julie Cohen, julie@juliebcohen.com or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.



Entry # ___________________ 
 

Coastal Quilters Guild Doorway Challenge 2012 
Entry Form 

Challenge Requirements 
1. The entry must be a quilt of 3 layers and quilted by the participant by hand or machine. 
2. Entry must hang in the vertical orientation. The perimeter of the quilt is limited to 134" or less. 
3. Entry must be readily recognizable as a derivative of the doorway pattern presented. 
 The quilt may represent a door itself or depict areas within or outside of a door. 
 Units and framework may be made larger or smaller. Units within the frames may be added or deleted. 
 Borders may be added, as long as the perimeter does not exceed 134". (Pattern + 2" borders = 134") 
4. The door pattern must be used on the front of the quilt. 
5. Appliqué and embellishments are encouraged. 
6. Only 1 entry per member. 
 A 4" hanging sleeve must be sewn to the back of each entry. 
 Please cover any identifying quilt label. 
 Quilts must be submitted in a labeled pillow case and accompanied by a completed entry form. 
 

In fairness to all participants, only entries that meet the challenge requirements will be accepted. 
Although we encourage visiting guests at the presentation, voting will be restricted to memers only. 

 
Quits due: February 9th CQG meeting  

or contact Barb Postma (964-0103) or Marty Frolli (968-4781). 
Presentation: March 8th CQG meeting. 

 
Name ________________________________________________ Phone______________________________ 
Email Address ____________________________________________________________________________ 
Home Address ______________________________________________ City ____________Zip __________ 
Entry Title ________________________________________________________________________________ 
Dimensions __________width x __________ height 
Techniques used ___________________________________________________________________________ 
About Your Entry (Limited to 50 words.) 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please return this portion when reclaiming your entry. 
Entry # _____ Name ________________________________________________________________________ 
Entry Title ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Waiver: I grant the Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. permission to display the above-mentioned entry at the March 
2012 guild meeting. This form releases Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. and exhibition venues from liability for the 
entry. Entry owners assume all liability for their own entry's loss or damage. 
_____ I grant permission for my entry to be exhibited at the March 2012 guild meeting. 
 
Signature ___________________________________________________ Date __________________________ 
 
Designated Alternate ________________________________________________________________________ 


